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The meeting started with Mrs Gwilliam welcoming the Pupil Governors. The 

told meeting today was about the up -and - coming events for second half of 

the spring term. 

 

Ash Wednesday Worship – Wednesday 2nd March 

The Worship Team have met with Revd Jax to plan the special Ash 

Wednesday Worship. Two children from each class will read a prayer 

during the Worship.  

 

 

Two Day Emergency Appeal Humanitarian Crisis 

As everyone is aware, the recent events in the Ukraine have 
shocked the World and the rapidly increasing numbers of refugees 
fleeing is creating a humanitarian crisis. This is making us all feel we 
want to do something to help. As a community, we would like to 
provide some help to support by donating specific items to the 
Polish Social club in Portswood Road, Southampton. An email will 
be sent out to our school community tomorrow asking for 
donations to be brought into school on Thursday and Friday of 
this week. The shipment of donations will leave Southampton on 
Sunday. 
 

 



 

 

World Book Day - Thursday 3rd March 

We are all looking forward to World Book Day. We need to 

remind our classmates that we can dress up as favourite book 

character, bring in our favourite book or an object that represents 

our favourite book. At random times of the day, the school bell 

will ring and we will D-E-A-R! Drop Everything and Read! This 

could be at any time of the day, so make sure you have your book 

next to you in maths, PE and at playtimes! 

In the afternoon, each House Team will meet with their House Team Teacher 

for a World Book Day Celebration and the election of House Captains. 

 

 

Fund Raising For the British Red Cross – Friday 11th March 

William from Oak Class thought it was important that 

we, as a school, should support the vital humanitarian 

work of The British Red Cross supporting people 

affected by the Ukraine crisis. The Pupil Governors 

would like to lead a fundraising event to raise money 

so that The Red Cross can buy food, water, first aid, 

medicines, warm clothing and shelter. William, Charlotte 

and Charlie came up with the idea of wearing something 

yellow as a symbol of hope and peace. For example, the 

children could wear a ribbon, headband etc. They said we 

could place a large World Map, surrounded by blue and 

yellow hearts, on tables under the big tree at the front of 

the school and ask our school community to cover the 

map in £1/£2 or notes. The Year 6 Pupil Governors will 

lead this fundraising campaign. 



 

Comic Relief - The Power of Funny! - Friday 18th March 

Charlie and Florrie came up with the idea of a Comedy Gala, 

with stand-up comedy acts, sketches and jokes for Comic Relief 

on Friday 18th March. Everybody can wear red and bring in £1 

or £2 for Comic Relief. A planning group will meet up next week 

to discuss the details including advertising the day.  

 

Closing Comments 

Mrs Gwilliam asked the pupil governors to share the meeting minutes with 

their classmates. 

Mrs Gwilliam said that she was very proud that we live through our values of 

courage, compassion and creativity through our courageous advocacy 

activities. 

 

The Pupil Governors 

 


